
Visitation Pastoral Council Meeting
Approved minutes of April 24, 2018

Meeting called to order by Matt Hemann with opening prayer by Father Burkle. Members 

present were Matt Hemann, Matt Thome, Jim Lowe, Ron Pitzen, Sheila Klapperich, Luke Marzen, 

Mike Mullenbach, and Father Burkle. Also present were Barb Brumm and Annette Uker. 

One correction was noted on the minutes from previous meeting. Approval of minutes made by 

Sheila Klapperich, seconded by Ron Pitzen. 

Committee Reports: 
Faith Formation: Report by Barb Brumm. Barb reported on many activities occuring in the parish. 

Tuesday May 1, 2018 is FFC, Sunday April 29 is first communion, Wednesday May 2 is confirmation. 

Totus Tuus is June 10th  to the 15th.

Parish Life: Report by Barb Brumm. There was bingo at Sacred Heart on April 8th. Well attended with 

about twenty people attending. 

Liturgy Report: Report by Barb Brumm. Mass server recognition will be April 25, 2018. Each server 

will receive movie passes and food coupon. 

New plant stands are needed in church and new ones have been ordered. 

Ken Schneider from Clear Lake tuned the church piano. 

Ryan Hulshizer will be playing our organ in August. He will come in June to inspect organ and 

make sure it is in proper working order. 

Pastors Report: Report by Father Burkle. Nothing new to discuss. All is going well. 

Old Business:

Phase II. Shingling of the Faith Formation center will happen this spring when the weather 

permits.

Painting of church railing will be done later this spring. Mark Heimer has a health issue and will

do the painting after he is better. 

New Business:

Elections: Names for candidates were gone over and divided among council members to contact

and ask if they would consider running for the council. Report back to Matt with any names and bios. 

Policy for Sunday Mass cancellation  due to weather was discussed. Concensus is if there is a 

storm warning issued to cancel mass the night before no matter what the weather is actually doing. 

Motion to adjourn made by Sheila Klapperich, seconded by Luke Marzen. 

Next meetin June 19, 2018

Mike Mullenbach secretary. 


